	                            Minutes of the Meeting of Bridport Rugby Football Club

	                                     Held on 14th October at the Rugby Pavilion



	Present :                Stuart King, Louis Brown, Gavin Norman, Harry Richardson ,Mitch Waters, Ayo Fraser, Peter Brook, John Bandy, Guy Livingston, Stuart Briggs, Noel Gregory, George Hussey, Julian Hussey, Allan Staerck
	

	
	

	1. Apologies :  Kevin Hart, Tom Gamwell
	

	
	

	2. Minutes of the Last Meeting :

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
	

	
	

	3. Matters Arising :

Allan reported that a chain was expensive and instead Guy suggested a simpler solution using brackets and a piece of wood to secure the gate.
The need to rapidly expedite the repair of the floodlights was stressed by Peter Brook. Unless we confirm a plan of action to the LC then there is a real threat that the 2nd team pitch would be closed down. Mitch is unable to arrange anything with SSE which in any event would probably be the same price as Dave Keating. Due to insurance issues doing it ourselves was ruled out. Agreed that Peter would urgently seek the help and advice of Philip Fry and report back.

Ayo has checked available accounting software packages and suggests a 3 user profile one now costing £10/month for first 6 months and £20/month thereafter. Stuart King suggested we didn’t need to set this up until he retired but the feeling was that we should have it running in parallel with the Sage system he uses well before the start of next season.

It was agreed to open a new Nat West account setting the new signatories, partly to accommodate the monies for next years French tours. The Barclays account would stay open for the time being due to all the various direct debits. As a club member John Patten can stay as a signatory.

Peter advised us that the LC has pointed out that in the close season, from 1st April to 1st September we do not have automatic ownership of the clubhouse for events. If we have plans or enquiries during this period we should always first check with the LC.  At the next liaison meeting Peter will ask if the start date can be extended to 1st May                                                                             
4. Chairman’s Report:

Is waiting for update from Mystic signs and will chase up. A communication received by Peter Brook fromm Simon Bareham about disclosure on the use of club funds has been acted on by the Julian and at present is considered dealt with.
	Ayo Fraser Simon Hussey   
Peter Brook

	
	

	5. Treasurers Report :

Current balance stands at £7218 and problems with GMS payments have been sorted. The French Junior tour has been fully reconciled and showed a profit of £50. Has sent invoices to LC for grass cutting of £3100. Juniors to date have paid £6000 and Noel is expecting a final figure of about £7200. So far only 35 sponsors have paid. Julian agreed to chase. Has paid £900 for physios. Excess expenditure over income now £5705.
6. Secretary’s Report :

Has received Clubhouse bookings for 17/12/19, 29/2/20 for Casino Evening Helen Brown 4/7/20 Lou Edwards. Received enquiry for 12/12/20 but declined. French Junior tour confirmed for 30th May to 1st June.

Discussed D & W Funding Form and agreed will submit despite knowledge of club funds. Projects agreed were, lighting, hygiene board for kitchen and pitchside development. SB/SH to liaise. 2 RFU Junior Coaching coursed arranged for 9th and 18th November. Extra Player insurance for loss of income was agreed proposed by Allan Stareck and seconded by Mitch Waters. Agreed when kitchen installed should have a review for contents insurance.

	Julian Hussey
Stuart Briggs Simon Hussey

Simon Hussey



	7. VP Report :

Ayo suggested that we should have a summary of spending for the sponsors and VP’s once monies received. SB suggested should be in the form of a letter from the Chairman.

Donations,33 for this season to date £2385, compared to 67 last year. Requested that on communications to VP’s and Sponsors we should include the website address.
8. Fixtures :
In his absence Kevin Hart advised Simon that if the team spend more than 1 night away for a match then D & W must be advised. Any such tour game can be registered on GMS and will count towards international ticket allocations.

Kevin has emailed Blanford, Crewketne, Wheatsheaf Cabin Crew, Weymouth, Puddletown, Yeovil, Honiton, Lytchett and Pulborough about the Tens Tournament. 

	Stuart Briggs



	9. Coaching  Report :

Ayo/Mitch/ Harry confirmed that all was going well with good numbers at training and a positive approach from all the players to the coaching structure and team management.

This was reflected in the disappointment of all the players at the cancellation of the East Dorset match. The Colts playing for the seniors are integrating well and enjoying their step up.
10. Team Management Report :
	

	See Above
	

	11. Captain’s  Report :

See Above
12. Junior Report :

Registrations to date are down on last year and may not make the 194. GMS is causing problems but it does have a benefit of getting in early money. Confirmed have arranged a Junior Bingo night for either 15th or 22nd November proceeds of which will go towards the French tour.
Colts
Disappointing match results so far.
Issues of the Colts training with the Seniors are being addressed by Ayo and it is hoped to gradually overcome these and have more integration on Wednesday nights.
13. Social Report :

Mitch asked Gavin to confirm if Matt Black will be available for 21st December Xmas Party. Will be Tapas and ticket only at £15 with target of 40 people. Various post match team building events arranged. 29th February Casino night has been noted. Will attend Juniors bingo and hope to arrange a Seniors one in December.

Ayo discussed Seniors French Tour. Agreed after discussion to have from 28th August to 1st June to avoid clash with Melplash Show. Target is to have a £150 deposit by mid November to cover cost of flights and with an overall cost of £350 and regular monthly payments from participants thereafter.
14. Grounds Maintenance : 

Stuart King and John Trump covering. Issues with the mower now fixed and tractor will need servicing. Wet weather restricting cutting at present. Problems of communication as to when marking needs to be done for Juniors. Julian will send John Bandy list of Junior fixtures
15 Business Development Report :
Because of delays with planning application pitchside project delayed until next season. This will allow plenty of time to maximise our sponsors proposal.
16 Club Development :

a.  Safeguarding

Simon Peck will give a presentation at the next committee meeting

b.  School Liaison

In hand and training sessions being organised

c. Publicity
SB to follow up email from the Sunday News about match reports. Also to ensure all VP and Sponsors communication include the new website

d. Volunteers
2 parents progressing, Julian has a volunteer for a refereeing course

e. Development Plan
       Ongoing


	J
Julian Hussey



	
	

	14. Any Other Business : 

Louis asked on behalf of his mother when the  freezer would be repaired. Julian has in hand and is waiting for feedback

Noel confirmed that has 4 parents ready to remove kitchen tiles and will seek professional advice on fitting the hygienic board if required. Target is to have all this fitted on 8/9th November and will be seeking a work party.

SB will contact Melissa about availability for Sunday WC matches on 20th and 26th
Meeting closed at 9.30 next meeting 11th November
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


